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Discord present in Mo

By LORNA PITCHER

Discord marred the Monday
night meeting of the SRC, at which
councillors and the Executive
criticized each other for lack of
action.

Lasting four and a half hours, the
meeting saw the seating of new
councillers and a Vice President,
and hot debate on NBLCC cards,
Honoraria, the proposed January
Student Aid Conference, confer-
ence budgeting, the outgoing
External Co-ordinator’s report, the
accessibility of the Executive - and
limiting the length of the meetings.

Comptroller Chris Gilliss pointed
out UNB has the lowest student
fees in the Atlantic provinces of
any university with a student union
building, and the second lowest
overall. He said most other unions
in the area are considering fee

hikes this year, and that UNB
should follow suit as soon as
possible.

Chairman Peter Forbes encour-
aged council to look at the matter
within the next few weeks. He said,
“If a fee increase is desirable, you
must have your decisions publi-
cized soon to give the students time
to do their screaming and yelling
now, and eventually become
informed why you've done this.
Also, the deadline for information
to be added to the university
Calendar is sometime in Decem-
ber.”

Comptroller Gilliss said he would
bring the matter before the
Administrative Board within the
next two weeks.

Gilliss said, ‘‘We're going to be
very stringent with conference
budgets this year. We have only
budgeted $9000 for the Conference
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PARAMOUNT PICTURES presents A Hammer Production

-1, CAPTAIN KRONOS:
:

and presented

funds and we have already had
requests totalling over $12000.
Anyone applying later in the year
for funds will be disappointed I'm
afraid.”

Budget items passed .came
mostly from the conference and
speakers budgets. They included
$150 to the Law Society, $380 for the

SRC President and Vice-President

to attend the AUC-INEC Confer-
ence in Hyanmsport, $92 to the
History Club, $231.49 to CHSR ‘to
send six delegates to the AAUB
conference in Halifax, $210 to the
Business Society to send three
delegates to the Atlantic Business
Conference in Antigonish, and an
annual budget allotment of $280 to
the Black Students Association.
Red and Black was granted a
loan of $300, repayable Nov. 21.
Two appointments were made:
Daryl Hebb was named Assistant
Chief of Campus Police, and David
Collins will be the third travel
assistant in the SRC Travel Office.
External Co-ordinator Warren
McKenzie endec his term of office
Monday night. He presented a
report of his activities in the past,
several recom-

GAY

newspapers, ideas,
magazines, friends,
times, discussion,

contacts,awareness.

phone Denis
6-10 p.m.

455-4787 454-4572

mendations.

He said, ‘‘I've never seen a
better internal structure than ours,
but I have seen a lot better
communication between students
and councils, and a hell of a lot
better coordination and cohesive-
ness between universities.”’
McKenzie referred to the Ontario
Student Unions as a good example
of tight cooperation for mutual
benefit.

McKenzie criticized the SRC
constitution. ‘‘Our present consti-
tution stinks. It's a real mess when
we try to get some consistent
rulings. We need a lawyer to work
with the Constitution Committee,
to drastically revise it,” he said.

He presented a possible outline
for constitutions of student groups
requesting SRC funding. He said,
“We should give each new group a
copy of this. I've seen some pretty
terrible attempts at constitutions
over the past six months.”

He said his term as External
Co-ordinator was ‘‘exceptional’’,
as he in fact filled the post of
vice-president in addition to
dealing with external policy. He
said, “I feel this post will be
redundant now that we have a
working Vice-President.”

Concerning the leadership of
UNB among Atlantic universities
which McKenzie has motivated, he
said, “We're going to look pretty
stupid if we flub it now. We don’t
have to do anything, the
groundwork has all been done; we

“just have to keep it going. Other

universities in the area have beat
us to action on preparing their
briefs on Student Aid for the
January conference. We have to

OCTOBER 25, 1974

nday’s lengthly SRC session

get on with our report right away.
This is an election year, so now is
the time to pull together and do
some pretty heavy lobbying.”

McKenzie also recommended the
creation of a Public Relations
officer position. This officer would
publicize council policy to the
students, and the reasoning behind
it. **And he should stay the hell out
of pubs and entertainment publi-
city,” McKenzie added.

Gilliss moved that council act
immediately on the preparation of
a student aid report, due to the
upcoming provincial election and
the bargaining power it will give
student unions.

Councillor Sheryl Stone then
criticized the executive for their
delay in action on this matter since
it was decided to prepare such a
report in late September. ‘‘This
was top priority two weeks ago -
how long till we see action?" she
demanded.

Members of the executive
admitted a certain slowness. in
their actions in preparing the
report, but affirmed the time to act
is now and assured council they
will begin to work on it
immediately. Stone said she would
“‘check at the office (SRC
President’s office) Tuesday even-
ing”, addressing her remarks to

President Peter Galoska, ‘‘and
maybe you'll be in.”
McKenzie continued, ‘‘council

support over the last year, in
respect to the September student
union conference, stunk. No one
could take the time this summer to
write a few lines about what should
have been done at the conference.
It was one of the most important

Continued to Page 9
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Faculty unionism, collective bargaining discussed

By AGNES HENNESSEY

Members of the Faculty of UNB
attended the symposium on
Faculty Animism sponsored by the
Association of University of New
Brunswick Teachers Wednesday
evening at Tilley Hall. Members of
the panel were: Charles Bigelow -
Chairman, Canadian Ass. of
University Teachers Collective
Bargaining Committee;~ Joseph
Rose, Chairman of AUNBT

Collective Bargaining Committee;
Ronald Penner - University of
Manitoba Law School, Robert
Watling and Robert Arseneau.
Discussed were the two main
topics of collective bargaining and
faculty unionism and whether or
not the faculty should become
unionized. Mr. Bigelow talked of
the role of CAUT in Faculty field
for the last 3 years, due to interest
of its members. During these 3

years, collective bargaining has
functioned and as a result become
extensive coast to coast. An
Educational organization was set
up, problems studied and members
familiarized themselves with
reasonable propositions - freedoms
of faculty. New developments of
collective bargaining arose into a
complicated business.

Pointed out was the need of legal
or professional help. This would
not necessarily mean giving up

Leadership conferente Sunday

The Alumni Student Leadership
Conference is to be held this
Sunday in the Faculty Club room of
the Old Arts Building from 10 a.m.
to 4 p.m. The conference requires
no pre-registration and anyone
who considers him or herseli a
student leader is invited to come,
said Alumni Director Art Doyle.

These conferences were started
four years ago by the Alumni
Student Liason Committee and
there has been seven such
conferences. They last all day and
there is a lunch supplied by the
Alumni. They take care of all
expenses.

Doyle said that there are
presently 14,000 Alumni of this

university. Of these eighty per cent

are under thirty years of age, he
continued. Therefore, they are
very interested in getting closer to
students and helping them solve
their problems.

Before this conference was
established, there was no forum to
bring all student leaders together
to talk about student problems,
particularly with respect to
student organizations, such as the
Student Representative Council,
The Brunswickan, College Hill
Student Radio, etcetera.

The Alumni does not participate
in the discussions, which are
chaired by the SRC president. The
structure of the conference is

informal and there is no formal
agenda. Everybody is given the
opportunity to bring up points to
debate.

Things discussed at previous
conferences are student parking,
the role of The Brunswickan, SRC,
CHSR, etc., student communica-
tions with respect to campus
events, and so on. Doyle said the

. new SUB parking lot was a result

of one of these conferences.

The Dean of Students, Barry
Thompson, is expected to be there
and to be asked questions
concerning his role.

Doyle said the conferences would
likely be continued if this one was a
success.

Foresters vs. Brunswickan

"By DERWIN GOWAN

The Students Representative
Council has become involved in the
disagreement between The Bruns-
wickan and the Faculty of
Forestry. The issue is over
whether or not The Brunswickan
should print pictures of the
Forestry Queen Contest.

The problem started when Dave
Curtis, fifth year Forestry asked
The Brunswickan about coverage
of the beauty pageant. He was
informed that he would have to buy
advertising space before pictures
of the Queen candidates could be
published.

Curtis left the Brunswickan
disgruntled and passed the
information to Forestry Repres-
entative on the SRC, Danny
Sargeant. Sargeant brought the
matter up at Monday’s SRC
meeting.

Although no resolution was
passed, Council, particularly the
executive, expressed sympathy
with the Foresters. Comptroller
Chris Gilliss said he would look into
the matter and have a talk with
The Brunswickan Editor-in-Chief,
Susan Manzer. Furthermore, they
have allowed the Foresters to buy
an ad with the pictures of the
candidates. The SRC is paying the
bill. Several councillors expressed
the view that the pictures should
have been published in the news
columns as, regardless of the

opinions of the Brunswickan’s
editors, the pageant was of
importance to the Foresters. The
view was also expressed that the
Student Union is the publisher of
The Brunswickan. Therefore, they
continued, the SRC has the right to
determine Brunswickan editorial
policy. Manzer said this was not
true. They spoke of coercing The
Brunswickan.

Curtis has reiterated that he
believes the pictures should have
been published and that he was not
impressed with the brush-off. This
was the view reiterated by
Sargeant in his maiden speech to
Council.

Manzer said that she would
rather see The Brunswickan have
its funds cut than see an editorial
decision imposed from the SRC.
The Brunswickan's editorialpolicy
for several years is not to run
pictures of any beauty pageants.
Both she and News Editor Kathy
Westman said that it is against
Brunswickan tradition to print
candidates’ pictures unless ad
space was bought. Managing
Editor Tom Benjamin agreed and
said if the SRC attempted to set
down editorial policy The Bruns--
wickan could lose the greater part
of its staff. He said he will not work
for the paper if someone else sets
editorial policy that he does not
agree with, Manzer said she would
also resign if a policy from above
was forced upon her. Also, she

quoted sections of The Bruns-
wickan constitution stating that no
officer of ' the publisher may
“inspect, limit, censor, or constrict
publication of The Brunswickan in
any way shape or form unless
he-she is forced to do so by
extraordinary circumstances.”

“Extraordinary circumstances
is usually interpreted to mean
cases of libel, and in such a
situation, a decision of the
executive to inspect must be
reviewed and examined, and, if
need be, reversed, at the next SRC
meeting.

Meanwhile, Foresters in general
are not impressed with The
Brunswickan, and they had to
settle for an ad. Students in general
have differing opinions. There does
seem to be a bias, however, in that
most of the people sticking up for
the Foresters and beauty pageants
in general seem to be male.

Journalistic independence has
been raised by one side, and
journalistic objectivity and slant-
ing the news has been raised by the
other. Another angle has it that
Forestry Week is a student
activity, and, therefore should be
given full coverage. Women’s
Libbers, Male Chauvanists, and
everybody in between is having a
field day.

Manzer said that she had a
meeting with SRC executive, and
the matter was satisfactorily
cleared up.

freedoms to form a union; only to
improve situations provided there
is advanced planning. CAUT
provides five full time staff and
tangible legal assistance and
advice. Staff members can advise
these local decisions but more
important other activities of
university must be met and not just
pensions, salaries and fringe
benefits. CAUT has some funds set
aside to assist other orders of
organizations.

A question arose as to what
would happen when large numbers
of unions joined. Of course this
would prove expensive and to the
dislike of many who are not
interested or against the union,
was the answer. Bigelow summed
up his talk by stating that if faculty
decides to form a union to think
and plan it carefully.

Defined were the terms of
certification and collective bar-
gaining by Rose. If a group of
faculty members decided to form a
union they would apply to the
labour relations board for a
certified agreement with faculty,
Board of Governors and faculty
associations.

Certain criteria must be met:
groups of employees must be
appropriate for collective bargain-
ing, employment conditions must
be in common; support is needed -
by a number of signaiures or
certification of election majority,
voting with favor of majority of 40
percent of members; must
demonstrate proper union and
finally to have one purpose to
advance employment conditions.

Achieving collective bargaining
was the second part of Rose’s talk.
Collective bargaining was defined
as a decision making process in
terms of employment, salaries and
fringe benefits. When there is a
breakdown of good faith and
mutual trust, collective bargaining
is a means of achieving something,
does not sacrifice benefits.

Also discussed were effects on
campus. The Association has to
enforce rights where yor have

legal status and collective bar-
gaining. This began to change
faculty attitudes. During the 70s
enrolment pertained to university
financing. This change quickly
lead to administrative responses.
The result in large increases of
enrolment lead to more deperson-
alization.

Another development was the
legal impediments were removed.
Many industrialized developments
arose. A dependency arose with
provincial govt. Civil servants,
teachers, nurses all benefit from
this.

Following the panel discussion,
the audience was invited to
contribute any questions or
responses to the talk. One question
brought up was that of the
disadvantages of a wunion. In
panel’s answer was introduced the
loss of flexibility, that of demands
about number of hours. The idea of
making teachers attend more class
hours. :

There too is a danger of unions if
we polarize campus between
administration and faculty. If
complete frustration is present a
union certainly could not hinder
the situation. There is a need for
formality to insure due process of
the union.

Other questions were debated
over the idea of ‘“‘conflict’’. To do
something about frustration, must
a strike take place? A unionized
structure must rely on benefits of
his neighbour. If we are accepting
a union, are we anticipating a
strike?

To contemplate these extreme

changes it was suggested that they
move into collective bargaining
with ‘‘eyes open’’. A strike cannot
be legal only when thereis a
majority in unit vote for it. Faculty
should enter negociations in good
faith. .
Finally, the question was asked
in concern of the attitude of
students toward their professors. It
was stated that there is no reason
why faculty cannot bargain
collectively.

Are you eligible to

43. (1) Except as hereinafter
provided every person is qualified
to vote and entitled to have his
name placed on the list of electors
for the polling division in which he
ordinarily resides at the time of the
preparation and revision of the list
of electors therefor, if he

(a) is of the full age of eighteen
years or will attain the full age of
eighteen years on or before polling
day at the pending election;

(b) is a Canadian Citizen or other
British subject;

(¢) has been ordinarily resident
in the Province for six months
immediately preceding the date of
the issue of the writ for the pending
election;

(d) subject to subsection (5) of
section 45, was ordinarily resident
in the electoral district at the date

' the issue of the writ for the

vote provincially?
pending election;

45. (5) Notwithstanding anything
in this Act, for the purposes of a
general election, a person who, at
the time of preparation of the
preliminary lists of electors, is
duly registered and in attendance
at a recognized educational
institution, and for such purposes
resides in a polling division other
than that in which he ordinarily
resides and if he is otherwise
qualified as an elector, is entitled
to have his name entered on the list
of electors for the poiling division
in which he ordinarily resides and
on the list of electors for the polling
division in which he resides at the
time of preparation of the
preliminary lists of electors, and to
vote in either one of such polling
divisions as he may elect but he
may vote only in one division.
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People really care what they’re doing at CHSR

By RICK BASTON

“This year programming is
better because people really care
what they doing,” CHSR station
director Dave Miller said.

He said that the whole set up has
improved over previous years in
his opinion. There are 91 people
involved and he knows all of them,

as opposed to previous years.

Memo

is an art.
The

At
HARVEY'S

HARVEY Studios

Graduation Photography
Photographers

make it a pleasure.

Dial 455-9415

H/\RVEY Studios

372 Queen St.

These people are enthusiastic over
what they are doing. There is in
fact a fair size waiting list for
people who want shows on the air.

The news department this year is
more campus orientated with
programs like SRC Forum and
Campus Scene. Each of these
programs provides a greatl
quantity of information for the

listener Miller said he felt they also
raised the quality of the news
department in general.

They are also experimenting
with several special shows this
year, such as jazz, classic and
blues to name a couple. There is a
problem with these shows in that
they are all on Sunday; but about
20 per cent of the listeners have an
interest in them.

There is also the program
quality problem in the residence
system. Last year the station
hought two pieces of equipment to
improve the quality of the signal.

TSR \\\\Hua'HN/////'
Tp1ZZERIA

This year they also applied for the
money to buy a ‘‘dynamic presence
equalizer”, but were turned down
for lack of money. However, Miller
indicated they were going to (ry
again around Christmas to get it.

Another problem they have had
is that of broadcasting sporting
events away from home. This is
being caused by the N.B. Tel
operators strike. He added
however that the sports depart-
ment is very enthusiastic this year
and are hoping to improve
coverage of the games.

He said that the special

/
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455-4020

454-0346

programs are influxright now and
are (rying to be designed to
accommodate the listener. They
are in the process of reviving a
radio play program with the first of
these in production right now.
He said that this year girls are
playing a greater part in the
station, as opposed to previous
years when they were relegated to
the news department. They are
involved in all aspects, such as
programming, production, eng-
ineering, and on the air programs.
He concluded by saying that
CHSR outpoles CBZ by a
considerable margin on campus.

CALL FOR FAST SERVICE
AND DELIVERY

RATIVE

Do you need help with ABSENTEE VOTING?
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Counselling for deprived discussed at conference

By DERWIN GOWAN

The Atlantic. Guidance Coun-
cillors Association resolved to look
into the possibility of becoming a
chapter of the Canadian Guidance
Councillors Association and also
resolved to appoint a committee to

study the Graham Commission.

Report done in Nova Scotia to see
what ramifications it will have for
guidance services in the Alantic
Provinces. This was done at their
annual conference held here last
weekend.

New officers were also elected.
The new president is Barbara
Walker from Halifax. She replaces
last 'year’'s president Avery
McCordick. The first Vice Pres-
ident is to be designated by the
Prince Edward Island Guidance
Councillors Association. Doctor
Ralph Stevenson is the Secretary-
Treasurer.

Each provincial association is

_also allowed to elect a director.

From New Brunswick is Wayne
Hare, Glen Shepherd from New-
foundland, Steve Connally from
Prince Edward Island, and the
Nova Scotia Director is Cathy
Swenson.

The Atlantic Guidance Council-
lors Association is made up of high
school guidance councillors from
the Atlantic Provinces. ‘

Guidance counselling to poor,
under-privileged, and deprived
was the subject of a special talk.
Particular attention was given to

black ghettos and American
Indians. It was said that before
giving guidance to these groups,
one must examine one’s own
attitudes first. Deprived minorities
must be given help in living
within their own environment, and
a missionary attitude must not be
adopted. When people are made to
think they are inferior to others,
they put up defenses, falling into
the “I'm the greatest” frame of
mind. Guidance involves aiding
one in adjusting to the society in
which they live.

The speaker presented a
checklist explaining the various
steps in motivating students to act
in a way that will bring about
success. First, a student must
realize his or her own strengths
and weaknesses. Then, the
counsellor should help the person
plan goals that are realistic. Help
should be given in preparing to
reach the goal, and the person
should check his or her progress.
This is to make sure the goal is
being reached. Patience should be
taught, and skills should be
practised. They should be made to
realize that perfection is only

relative, and that improvement is-

more important.

She finished, ‘“Though a child is
poor, he is still a human being, and
should be respected.” It is usually
impossible to change the child’s
environment, but they can be
helped to live within it.

i
¥

The audience listens intently to one of the speakers at the Atlantic Guidance Councillors Association conference

this past weekend.

‘Counselling disintegrating?

The guidance counselling pro-
fession will disintegrate if coun-
sellors continue to believe they are
having an identity crisis, accord-
ing to Dr. Pierre Turgeon,
president-elect of the Canadian
Guidance and Counselling Assoc-
iation.

Dr. Turgeon was the keynote
speaker at the 28th annual
conference of the Atlantic Guid-
ance and Counselling Association.
His address opened the three-day
conference held here last weekend.

He said he believed two years
ago the counselling profession was
in an adolescent stage, with the
identity crisis an inherent part of
this.

Turgeon tempered his thinking
after having the ‘“‘opportunity to
pursue literature and meet
individuals across the country.”

I think personally that we, as a
profession, are moving from a
state of professional identity to
profession] integrity.”

“Notions of positive contamina-
tion is deeply rooted in the respect
and caring we have for the people

we work with.”

This factor is the ‘‘person-
centered notion, which must
remain in the professin,” he said.

Turgeon said ‘‘people find
themselves interacting with coun-
sellors who are preoccupied with
the question ‘who am 1?”

The second factor is the “notion
that we have to believe in ourselves
as counsellors and the process of
counselling.”

The strengths and limitations of
the profession are a very
important issue, he said.

Counsellors must ‘‘maximize
what we as individuals bring to the
profession.”’

He said it is important for
counsellors not to play down what
they have to offer and to
communicate this to a wider
audience than the children they
serve.

The profession needs people with:
public relations skills to communi-
cate what services are rendered,
he said.

Turgeon said effective com-
munication will help the counsel-

every Thursday

IT’S NEVER TOO LATE

TO JOIN THE FUN
OF THE BRUNS

We have a staff meeting

6.30 p.m.
Room 35 SUB

lors help the children; and should
include collaboration with parents,
colleagues and teachers.

One problem is that so much of
the counsellors’ work is private
and confidential.

The third factor Turgeon
mentioned was the need for a
knowledge of the environment in
which work is carried out.

Counsellors attune themselves to
textbook approaches although
different environments require
different approaches.

An example of this is when a
counsellor is asked to service 5,000
children, and environmental con-
dition that would require unique
methods and services.

He said the fourth factor was the
need to recognizé education as a
life-long and life-wide process.
This invelves counselling people of
all ages.

Turgeon is a native of Edmonton,
Alberta, and was educated at the
University of Alberta. He is a
professor of education at the
University of Ottawa.

e

OPPORTUNITIES FOR 1975 GRADUATES

DU PONT
OF CANADA

Applications are invited immediately from
graduating students in MECHANICAL, CHEMICAL,
ELECTRICAL, INDUSTRIAL and SYSTEMS
ENGINEERING, ENGINEERING - PHYSICS -
CHEMISTRY - MATHEMATICS and SCIENCE,
CHEMISTRY, PHYSICS, GENERAL SCIENCE,
MATHEMATICS, COMPUTER SCIENCE, COM-
MERCE and BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION.

Applications will be acknowledged in each case, and
the ‘“Pre-screening”’ process to decide on interviews
will apply.

Closing date for applications is 31st October 1974, with
interviewing on-campus to begin soon afterward.

Kindly visit your PLACEMENT OFFICE for more
complete information about individual job
opportunities and how to make application.

2 locations

DANTE’S HAIRSTYLING

)
F’ton Mall g
mon.---fri. 10 a.m. — 8:30 p.m.

King’s Place

mon.---wed. 8:30 a.m. — 5 p.m.

sat. 10 am. — 4:30 p.m.

thurs., fri. 8:30 a.m. — 8 p.m.
sat. 8:30 a.m. — 3 p.m. ‘l




wa g

_chance for

Editorial

=

6 - The BRUNSWICKAN OCTOBER 25, 1974

Acclamations plaguing nomination conventions

Our features pages this week
include an opinion item examin-
ing nominating conventions and
the upcoming provincial election.
We urge our readers to consider
it.

Our focus is on the session held
Oct. 21 at the St. Mary’s Indian
Band Hall when Progressive
Conservative health minister
Lawrence Garvie was nominated
as that party’s choice to contest
the Fredericton North riding.

No one opposed him which
comes as little surprise since
Garvie holds a cabinet post. The
Brunswickan does not wish to
question the health minister’s
ability. He has done much
towards the development of
health service and hospital
construction in the province in
both urban centres and less
populated areas.

The tendency towards accla-
mation is not exclusive to the one
riding or to the Tories. The
Liberals Oct. 29 acclaimed
businessman Carl Howe to
represent them in Fredericton
North and University of New
Brunswick law professor Dan
Hurley to run in the South.

We find it disappointing
nomination conventions have
appeared to lose their valuable
democratic function. Rather than
striving to screen a number of
worthy individuals—and surely 300
delegates can find more than one
individual in the entire riding—-and
select the best, only one man
seemed seriously encouraged to
pursue the nomination.

The conventions impressed our
reporter as little more than a
Premier Richard
Hatfield and Liberal leader Robert
Higgins to rouse their respective
supporters and engage in petty
mud-slinging and crass tech-

-

niques of campaigning where the
image is as important as the
qualifications of the candidate.

Following the nomination,
former parliament member York-
Sunbury Chester MacRae spoke
and noted both the nomination
mover (David Neill) and the

seconder (Ron Rae) were young. |

The input of the young was
valuable, he told his audience,
whose estimated average age

would have been 40 or more.

Hopefully the young in this
province who engage in politics at
the university level or as one of
the established youth federations
will attempt to change this
complacent tendency. If not, it is
hoped electors will either.force
changes in the existing parties or
lend their support to a new party
by publicly stating their disap-
proval of such a narrow,

WELL , I GUESS THE
PHYSICS DEPARTMENT GoOT
THE GOVERNMENT GRANT FOR
THEIR SECRET PPROJECT:

undemocratic selection.

Antagonists to this view will say
it is naive to expect anything
different in the political forum, to
expect parties to do anything but
_protet their own best interests. If
these interests, however, should
become too narrow a loss of
popular support will develop.Thus
the parties jeopardize the very
system upon which they depend.

One. hundred and ninth year of

o —. R ——

I H

- 5 & ol o publication. Canada’s Oldest Official
t . Student Publication. A member of
o Canadian University Press. The
Rick Baston Bruce Bartlett Brunswickan, “‘New Brunswick’s larg-
James Walker Lorna Pitcher est weekly newspaper”, is published
. Colin Calnan Neil Dickie weekly at the Fredericton campus of the
Eric Wood Laureen Hennessey University of New Brunswick. Opinions
EDITOR-IN-CHIEF Susan Manzer ADVERTISING MANAGER Eric Howatt Mike Carey Agnes Hennessey expressed in this newspaper are not
Derwin Gowan Bob Coakley necessarily those of the Student
MANAGING EDITOR Tom Benjamin ASSOCIATE Don Mersereau Kathy Lewis Lorne Mcintosh Representative Council or the Adminis-
Alex Varty Rick Fisher trat.:on o("the U:\ive;es;w. "r':w s?r::s;
Danielle Thibeault wickan office is located in the Studen
EDITORS AD DESIGN & LAYOUT Pat MacFariand Bev':liﬁs i?o::mie;:zmn' Union Building, College Hill, Freder-
Judy Orr Robert Paquette Dawn El icton, N. B. Printed at Acadia Printing

news Kathy Westman Diane Shaw Tom Best John Mcg;eire Ltd., Moncton, N.B. Subscriptions, $3
sports Bob Potter BUSINESS MANAGER per year. Postdge paid in cash at the
inside Sheryl Wright Steve Fox John' Lumsden Third Class Rate, Permit No. 7.
features Dave Simms National advertising rates available
photo Phantom Photog through Youthstream, 307 Dayenport
Steve Patriquen SECRETARY Sarah Ingersoll Road, Toronto. Local ad rates available

at 453-4983.




TOBER 25, 1974
SR

oms

ion.

view will say
act  anything
cal forum, to
anything but
t interests. If
rever, should
v a loss of
develop.Thus
ize the very
they depend.

S

oT
FOR.

d ninth year of
la’s Oldest Official
n. A member of
rsity Press. The
v Brunswick’s larg-
aper”’, is published
ricton campus of the
Brunswick. Opinions
newspaper are not
 of the Student
yncil or the Adminis-
versity. The Bruns-
cated in the Student
ollege Hill, Freder-
d at Acadia Printing
B. Subscriptions, $3
- paid in cash at the
e, Permit No. 7.
ing rates available
pam, 307 Dayenport
cal ad rates available

OCTOBER 25, 1971 ~The BRUNSWICKAN - 7

M “gv?;'lll\fpnal

Election momentum is in full swing with everybody trying to get
organized. o
That includes the Liberals, Conservatives and a few others trying
: to break into the political spectrum. Any new parties that come on 2

o
0

% the scene could have some pretty interesting effects on the outcome :::

% of the elections.
% In the Southeast a party with similar philosophy to Leonard
¥ Jones would take away votes from the Cobservatives and maybe
% even win a few seats.
: In the northeast an Acadian Party could take away sufficient
% votes from the Liberals to let a few Conservatives get elected.
% Itis nice to say in your column that you expect the two platforms
“* to be similar and then have it reinforced when both parties
announce they are proposing property tax reductions. I would think
there was a leak somewhere, but I continue to think the platforms
will be similar.
“  Some students are N.B. residents but don’t live in Fredericton.
% There is a chance they could be enumerated twice.or not at all.
¥ There is very little co-ordination between enumerators. As they get
% paid by the name, there is some encouragement to enumerate as ::
% many as possible. Even some people from out of province will get o
% enumerated and be entitled to vote. w
I heard the UNB Young Progressive Conservatives Club is, doing
% the enumeration on campus. The PC’s when they are in power,
% couldn’t be less blatantly partisan could they?
% 1 think for something as touchy as that the SRC could do the job :
% and not be as partisan. W
% Thelists of voters will soon be posted and it is up to individuals to ::
= check closely to see if you are enumerated properly. If you aren’t1 ::
believe the date for revisions is Nov. 10.
There are a lot of factors right now in this election. For the first
* time in New Brunswick the whole election will be fought in single
: member ridings. Up until now there have been many multiple
# member ridings. To somebody from out of province this must seem
% a little strange but it is no more. . R
% What used to happen in County A there was a population that
* warranted 5 members in the legislature. When you went in to vote
you could make five choices out of all the candidates running. ::
Voting was usually pretty close to party lines with small deviations. :
Now, and in the future, I think candidates will gave to stand more :3
* on their own record. There will always be Conservative or Liberal =
strongholds unless the whole system breaks down. R
By the time this is printed you should have a good idea of the line o
up of candidates and probably hear a little bit more about each ;E;
party’s platform. .

SO
'o%e%e"e"’

.0
OO0
o%a"e

% Politics is an interesting topic in New Brunswick and usually is
% taken pretty seriously. Business is won or lost in politics. 1 even o
% know one friend who is going to church now so when he becomes a =
= candidate 10 years fyom now he will be known as a church-goer
% One of the first things 1 learnes about this province was politically
% you could draw a line from Edmunston to Moncton. Above that line
% was French who mostly voted Liberal and below were the English ::
% who mostly voted Conservative. There are exception of course but ::
% that was basically it. You can draw your conclusions in the form of
“'an X on November 18th, voting for the candidate of your choice. :22

Tenure is a subject I haven't discussed yet, but an individual’s
case came into view recently. One member of the faculty, Joseph

% committee will soon vote on this.

I was wondering whether his improved behavior was due to one ::

% of the following::
% (a) Joseph B, Rose is up for tenure.

(b) Joseph B. Rose is chairman of *AUNBT's collective

% bargaining committee.

(¢) When Joseph B. Rose went out west he became more radical.
R (d) Joseph B. Rose is a plot by the marketing professors of the
=t business dept at the University of Yukon.

(e) All of the above.

% An article in Tuesday's Daily Gleaner pointed out that the
. Provincial Council of Hospital Workers are going on strike Nov. 9 2

% even though their contract does not expire until Dec. 31.
: Unions are beginning to drive me up the wall with their careless

Council has a contract and to me that is a binding contract which

illegally to try to get cost of living adjustments into their contracts.

% estimated in the millions of dollars.

When is it all going to stop? Are the unions going to gain as much
: power as they have in England where they can paralyze the
country at will? 1 think it is time to stop.

% B. Rose, this year is eligible for tenure and I heard that the

B actions over the past few years. In the above-mentioned story the ::
: both sides agree to. Lately all sorts of unions have been striking

The contract the federal government had with the postal unions :
even had a penalty clause for illegal strikes. When the postal ::
% workers last went out on strike it was illegal. Did the post office ::
take them to court? 1 haven't read ahout it and yet damages were ::

Dear Editor:

I would like to comment on Mr.
David W. Edwards’ letter which
appeared in the Brunswickan on
October 11, 1974 and which was
entitled ‘‘French high school a
farce?"

“the farce of trying to keep the
poor downtrodden frenchman
happy..." Downtrodden by whom?
Is it an honour for any group of
human beings to oppress a
minority? Note that I make no
reproach to the English-speaking
community. But it is notorious that
cliques often take control of the
governmnet of a country, province
or city. Are you aware of what goes
on in South Africa? Yet, the
English-speaking world does not
approve . of Apartheid. Robert
Stanfield does not approve of
Jones' attitude towards the
Acadians.

*‘keep the...frenchman happy..."”
Sorry, you made a grammatical
mistake. Frenchman takes a
capital , the same as Chinaman,
Russian, Ethiopian, Eskimo, In-
dian, Bushman, and Englishman.
As far as our emotional condition is

concerned we are by nature a
happy people and so little depend
upon the bountifulness of the
government that we go about
smiling and singing even when our
province spends the funds allotted
to us to develop southern New
Brunswick.

“give him anything he wants..."”
We do not want anything, thank
you. We are a nation and our only
concern is that greedy cliques stop
looting upon us through capitalistic
exploitation and imperialistic
laws. Some individuals have been
asking, ‘‘What do the French
want?” imagining that we are
slaves to whom one gives a few
crumbs once in a while. A free
people goes not begging from
otheres but forges its future even
after lost battles and centuries of
harassment.

“no matter what the cost...”” We
cost you nothing. We have always
paid more than our share in taxes
and human sacrifice. What do you
count as costs? The salaries of the
tax collectors? The matches with
which some mentally deranged
general burned our establish-
ments?

“‘enticc Quebec to remain a part

On French high school

His views clarified

Dear Editor,

I would again like to use the
Bruns’ pages to express my views
on bilingualism, Bill 22 an this new
French high school.

First 1 shall defend and clarify
my statements. 1 appreciate the
letter in last weeks Bruns but I get
the feeling I did not express myself
clearly enough. I would have liked
more comments but I guess every
one must not belong to the apathy
society. The reader who rebuted by
statements did not sign his or her
name so I hope he or she reads this.

I agree that every Canadian
should be entitled to bilingual
education if that is what they
desire. But I'm sure that French
attempts to get unilingual schools
is but an attempt to completely
segregate the French faction of
N.B., if not Canada, from all the
cultures that make up Canada.
They do not want anything to do
with Canada or Canadians. They
want to be by themselves and live
their own lives. 250 students does
not justify a school. If this was used
as the guideline for building
schools every minority in N.B. with
the minimum of 250 students could
and would be granted, (equal
opportunity) a school of their own
so that their culture would not be
assimilated. Pure nonsense and
the working man, the taxpayer,
couldn’t begin to pay for the cost fo
such programs.

I disagree with the reader when
they state the ‘very very
over-simplified reasoning behind
Quebec’s Bill 22. T do not believe
that is Quebec’s reason for the bill.
My own simplified opinion of that
Bill would be that it states French
must be used in all business places
and public places and that it also
states non-English immigrants
must educate their children in
French. Freedom of choice?

Bill 22 is but one more area
where Canadians are being forced

. to speak and use the French

language. The reader tells me that
French culture and language are
not dead because I am so aware of
them. Well I say, I am only aware
of French because most jobs now
require you to be French speaking.
If French was not forced on
Canadians through legislation it
would be non-existent.

As for saying N.B. is approx-
imately made up of 45 per cent
French speaking people I would
ask where the reader got such
“factual” information or is it just
wishful thinking. The true fact is
that there is only approximately a
33 per cent francophone population
in N.B. I say to you “know your
facts''.

I wonder as to the reason why the
reader called me, Monsieur
Edwards? Could it be they wanted
to impress me of their bilingual
ability as was, I'm sure, all our
dear Post Master General was
trying to do when he answered L.
C. Jones in French.

Be proud to be bilingual, whether
or not your two languages are
English and French but don’t force
a second language upon ine! Let
me learn if I want,

I do not wish to have a personal
and or an emotional battle with any
reader. They are just as entitled to
their opinion, right or wrong, as b
am. The only way this problem
that exists between Canadians and
French people is going to get better
instead of worse is by sitting down
and rationalizing and talking the
problem out. I don’t want civil war
but I can see it coming.

I know there are many people out
their with opinions on the questions
I have raised here. I would like to
hear your comments and I shall
give a return answer if you would
like.

Continued To Page 11

Sound off

. Comment on French high school

of Canada?" Any prime-minister
who. can keep Quebec within
Confederation renders a great
service, ifot to Quebec, but to
Canada. Quebec could easily
survive as a nation, as Cuba can.

*a complete French Canada...”
Where do you get your information
from? Are we not justified in being
prudent when we face an
English-speaking continent since
you see a menace to the entire
country when one province only
speaks a language with which you
are not familiar.

“make the English bilingual...”
Would you kindly compile a list of
all the English bilinguals that you
know and publish it in this
newspaper.

“integrated schools so that the
children can learn to like and
respect each other..."" Where some
person like you can ask the French
minority to speak white. Where
the integrated library will be well
supplied with books written in
English. Where the principal, the
school board, the working lan-
guage will be English. Do you like
and respect other Canadians?
What you have not been able to
learn in your home, do you think
you could learn in an integrated
school? 1 suspect that those who
talk like only long for the day when
they can let loose their sickly
hatred for others. As for my
friends in Acadia they have so
much respect for English culture
and tradition that they often listen
to English programs on radio and
TV and speak the English language
fluently. With all your respect for
others, during how many hours in
your whole life did you listen to
French radio and TV? How much
do you know of French literature
from Descartes to Rostand, from
Nelligan to Antonine Maillet?

‘‘become truly bilingual to
establish a Canadian culture.” I
prefer two Canadian cultures (And
why couldn’t Canada be a land
made up of ma states each having
its own culture?) 1 so respect
others that I would never interfere
in any way with their culture. I so
respect myself that I would never
allow anyone, regardless of his
might or arrogance to interfere
with the true fulfillment of my
personality. But how many French
traditions would you tolerate in a
“Canadian culture™?

“for this culture and language
are dead’” Where do you get your
information from? Some say God
is dead. The sun is dying. Some
religious sects are foretelling the
end of the world. Don’t worry too
much about us. We survive
military defeats. deportations. and
callour exploitation and in the
meantime contribute significantly
to the political and cultural life of
our country. Of course. some
Canadians can only pronounce the
name of an outstanding French-
Canadian or Acadian after he 1s
dead. Try saving Laurer. St-
Laurent. Robichaud and Trudeau
Don’'t you feel some uneasiness
when vou get to the last two?

Should our culture and language
be dead. who would have done the
killing? Would you be proud of a
country where one of the founding
nations would be liquidated. What
rulers would be your models? We,
Frenchmen, were ‘‘invited” by
thousands to join in your war

Continued to Page 11




Viewpoint

8 - The BRUNSWICKAN OCTOBER 25, 1974

Do you believe in the Great Interviews by Steve Fox Photos by Steve Patriquen
Pumpkin? ; -

-

Eric Forbes STU Arts4 John Novaczek Chem.Post Grad Marcel Goyette STUArts2 Laine Carson Arts3 Ms. E. Ruth Fraser STU Arts 3

Of course. Why anyone in their The Great Pumpkin (my secret
right mind would fully agree that  Yes of course. “Dear Mom. That  Sure. Isn’t he the comptroller of  Wholeheartedly. lover) is an element of fantasy that
greatness even for a ‘‘squash” is Pl€ wWas great, but it looked a lot = UNB’s SRC? fits in with the kind of life we lead
worth celebrating. like Dad. Thanks, John.”

at university.

Carolyn MacKay Nurs.3 JimiFortune Audio Visual  George Sutherland Sci. 4 Richard Badley & Jim Snowden

i L SRC Comip: Services, Fac. of Ed. Both Post Grad
168 isn’t he the § s Yes, I sure do believe in the great  Yes, I'm a believer. I saw him :
troller? pumpkin. He's my father. just after the Pub last week. We ate it last year on

Hallowe’en.
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Monday night SRC session discord continued

things we’ve done. In all areas the
executive needs the support and
advice of council. To give
reasonable advice, you must come
into the office and find out what’s
going or. There are some of you
whom I think I've never seen in the
SRC office. I don’t understand how
you can make decisions intelli-
gently.”

Councillor Moyra Barry then
retorted, ‘‘It’s okay for you
(McKenzie) to sit there and shit on
councillors - you were in the “In”
group. I've been in that office
many times trying to find out
what’s going on, and I can speak
for most of the council, I think,
when I say ordinary councillors
are made to feel very uncomfort-
able in that office. With everyone
rushing around and often too busy
to talk to us, we feel like fish out of
water.”

Galoska affirmed, ‘‘Yes we are
busy since we have appointments
and often can’t talk to councillors
dropping in. I'm a great believer in
spontaneity, and I'm sorry you feel
that way. I hadn’t realized we were
turning you off. I'd suggest if you
want a guaranteed hour or two of
our time, you could make an
appointment. It sounds like a
business office, I know. But if this
doesn’t suit you just drop in and I’ll
do the best I can to see you.”

Gilliss said he would do the
same, and McKenzie apologized
“for coming down so hard on
council - I realize some of you do
your best to keep on top of things.
I’'m just saying, keep yourself
informed.”

Galoska moved to thank Mc -
Kenzie for ‘‘his efforts and
dedication as External Co-
ordinator.” He lauded McKenzie
for his eloquent interpretations of
issues, and the long hours he put in,
shaping SRC external policy and
helping the President.

Council voted their unanimous
support of this motion to thank
McKenzie.

Council also voted to thank Dean
Kidd, ‘‘for her strong support of the
efforts of UNB at the Atlantic Area
Conference of Student Unions.”

Dean Kidd is presently transcrib-

ing the tapes of the final plenary
session.

As three council members went
out of office Monday, Galoska
found it necessary to approach
council on whether or not to grant
the first SRC honoraria for which
outgoing councillors have been
eligible. Council decided last year
to give councillors $50 per term,
effective February 19, 1974, as a
“gift for _services rendered”,
according to Galoska.

Introducing the problem before
council, the president said, ‘‘the
financial policy of the SRC states
those who feel they deserve an
honorarium must apply in writing,

RESEARCH

CANADA’'S LARGEST SERVICE
$2.75 per page

Send now for latest catalog. En-

close $2.00 to cover return post-

age.

ESSAY SERVICES
57 Spadina Ave., Suite #208
Yoronto, Ontario, Canada
(416) 366-6549
Our research service is sold
for research assistance only.

in a report stating the work they
have ‘done on and on behalf of
council. If we decide to grant
honoraria, should this be the
procedure we follow? Should we
grant them at all? We have no
official criteria on which to judge
whether a councillor has done an
adequate job. I personally am in
favour of honoraria as a token of
appreciation; and I don’t feel we
can allow any group other than this
council to decide who shall receive
them. We can’t judge each other
perfectly, but we do know each
other’s coming and going better
than anyone else.”

“When we first decided to grant
honoraria, the idea behind them
was to attract more people to run
in the elections, hopefully of a high
calibre. Perhaps the number of
acclamations in the last election
shows it’s not working. But it’s a
new idea, and I think if we give it
time it will raise the quality of
representation on council,”
Galoska continued.

Each councillor gave his or her
opinion on the issue. They
generally favoured honoraria as
tokens or gifts of appreciation, but
did not know how to decide on a
uniform and fair way as to who
should receive them,

Forbes, former chairman of SUB
Board of Directors was asked to
give his views on honoraria. He
said, ‘“‘you are working with a new
idea. In my opinion, the executive
should be watch dogs for abuses of
office, and tell councillors at the
time that they are being watched.

‘“Let’s not get into secret reports
or balloting now that some people
have completed their terms. Since
this is the first year honoraria have
been in effect, I would advise that
all those eligible to receive one be

offered one, according to the length .

of term served. If that person does
not feel honoraria are a good idea,
he or she should turn it down.”

Galoska moved that council
grant honoraria to outgoing
councillors, measuring their terms
of office since February 19, 1974.
The motion passed, with only
Comptroller Gilliss voting against
it.

New councillors were seated
after the honoraria debate, and
welcomed by the president.

Galoska outlined the basic
functions of council, and the duties
and day to day workings of each
councillor.

Seated Monday night were
incoming Vice President Gary
Stairs, Arts reps Laine Carson and
Damian Bone, Graduate students’
rep Hugh Whelan, Forestry rep
Andy Sargeant, and Education rep
Barry Harbinson. They bring the
total number of council members
up to 16.

Galoska presented a President’s
Report to the new council.

ACTION!

He said Chairman of the SUB
Expansion Board Roy Neale has
asked the SRC ti¢ constitute a
committee from some of its
members, to write a report on the
space the SRC ofice wili need in the
new section of the SUB.

Galoska made a brief report on
the ballot stuffing incident in the
Oct. 9 Fall Election. He- said
simply, ‘“‘the matter is now in the
hands of the SDC and we cannot
influence the decision they will
make about this individual.”
Galoska did not name the accused
ballot stuffer.

“We have made them aware that
we are very disturbed by this
incident, and that it will cost us a
good deal of money to run another
election,”” Galoska explained.

‘‘However we can do something
about preventing such things in the
future. We have to take a long,
critical look at our election
procedures.

“I think we can all see now that
they have proven themselves not
up to our needs. We’ll have to run a
very closely watched election this
time (Nov. 15) and tighten up our
security. If we don’t run a flawless
election next month and in the
future, we are going to lose our
credibility with- the Board of
Governors, the Senate, and the
students.

“They’ll all be watching Novem-
ber 15,”” Galoska cautioned.

In other council business, CHSR
asked council to ratify Dave Millar
as Station Director and Brian
Dingle as Business Manager. This
vote of approval is required in the
SRC constitution. Both were voted
into office unanimously.

Council also voted to add an
Education rep to council in the
Spring Election. Education now
has over 600 in the faculty, entitling
them to two representatives.

The meeting ended with a debate
over NBLCC cards and a
controversial motion to limit
regular SRC meetings to three
hours.

Galoska said after conferring
with government officials he was
pleased to announce UNB Identifi-
cation cards will be accepted as
proof of age in lieu of the NBLCC
card, if the SRC will take the
responsibility of individually
revalidating the ID’s of student 19
years old and over.

Galoska said, ‘“This is a very
heavy responsibility we are taking
on; we will have to require a birth
certificate and two other accept-
able ID’s in addition to the student
ID. Two members of the executive,
in this case myself, the comp-
troller, and the vice-president, will
have to sign the ID on the back
when we have satisfied ourselves
the person applying is over 19. The
seal of the student union
corporation, which is the official

deprived children.

There is a meeting for all those interested in
working with a Special Education Class (ages 12
-17) Tuesday, October 29, 1974 at 6:00 in Rm. 102
SUB. Involvement with these students will be on
a socio-cultural level, dealing with personal
hugiene; community awareness and to generate
an interest in learning. The work with these
students will be under the supervision of Dr. Bill
Hall, a specialist in working with culturally-

-aservice of Action Corps -

title of the SRC, will also be
stamped on the card.

‘“Any attempt to copy this seal is
fraud, and anyone attempting to
give false proof of age is also
committing fraud. Anyone who
tries either will be brought to
court,” Galoska cautioned.

There will be a small charge for
this validating service, perhaps 25
cents, to cover the cost of a new
plastic protector for the ID card.
The old one must be removed to
sign and stamp the card.

The motion to start this program
was tabled for one week.

Councillor Jim McAvity and
Vice-President Gary Stairs spon-
sored a motion to limit the length of
regular SRC meetings to three
hours. The motion came near the
end of Monday night’s 4. hour

session. Councillors were restless
and short tempered, but voted
against the motion. Forbes
explained to Stairs and McAvity
than an arbitrary limit as they had
proposed would result in tabled
motions at every meeting and cut
the effectiveness of council.

“Sometimes it just takes a lot of
time to inform oneself on an issue,
answer all the questions, and reach
a concensus. Tonight was such a
night,” he explained. “Granted
some speakers were a bit long
winded and we did stray from the
topic at times, but we had a lot to
cover. I've seen this type of motion
(to limit debate) come up at least
three times in the past two years. It
is always defeated. We have a job
to do, and an hour extra often
makes all the difference.”

Correction .
The closing date for the upcoming SRC

election is Nov. |,

not Nov. 15,

the date stated last week.

Over the years that | have been con
ducting darkroom printing sessions,
first in black and white and now in
colour | have stressed to the audi
ences that darkroom work is not
only a rewarding hobby but is easy
and fun. This three letter word was
used in two of our show slogans:
““Taking Pictures is Half the Fun
Making Prints is Twice the Fun",
and the current one "“Let’'s Turn out
the Lights and Have Some Fun
with our Durst Enlarger".

People who are fascinated watching
a print being processed and express
amazement at the equipment used
would do well to compare the first
steps to a photographic process they
themselves may well have done many
times — the projection of a slide or
movie” film onto a screen. If you
look at an enlarger, used to produce
prints of varying sizes from a nega
tive, it has precisely the same make
up as a projector. A lamp to provide
illumination, condensors to intensify
the light, a carrier to hold the film
in place while enlarging. Projectors
do their work in a horizontal posi
tion, while most enlargers are verti
cal, but the operation is identical
The farther the projector from the
screen, the larger the projected
image.

The enlarger works in exactly the
same manner, with the image ar
riving at an easel. Instead of being
viewed, the image is burned into a
piece of sensitized paper which then
goes through chemical baths under
‘safelight’ conditions and after being
dried is a finished print, ready for
your wallet or album. So, even if
you have never seen a darkroom
door from the outside, you have
gone through the fundamental steps
when you showed your slides to
friends.

The second ‘stumbling block’ to
many is the fear of expense involved
with photographic printing. A dark
room need be neither fancy, nor
expensive, the most important fac
tor is that it is functional, having
the necessary equipment to do the
type of work required. Great strides
have been made recently in colour
printing. Trays are no longer re
quired and all processing is done on
a countertop in a small drum that is
rolled back and forth to provide
proper agitation. This system also
eliminates complicated temperature
controls and is most efficient from a
point of time and economy of
chemistry.

Many apartment dwellers .have de
signed portable bench-tops for bath
tubs on which to do their work, This
is an ideal situation, being close to
running water, and a room that
requires a minimum of lightproofing.
Equipment costs can range consi
derably, depending on your needs
and budget. Good equipment is a
good investment as product quality

/VMR. DARKRCGDN\

will determine the efficiency and
durability of most major items. Pho
tographic printing is a matter of
gaining experience, and the best
equipment will not automatically
improve a mediocre darkroom man.
However, look for an enlarger that
offers lifetime durability and avoid
frills that really give no true assist
ance to printing. Durst is such an
enlarger.

When selecting darkroom accessories
consider the famous Paterson pro
ducts from Great Britain. They are
the result of design experience and
proving in actual working conditions
This broad range of darkroom equip
ment utilizes the advantages of plas
tics in the production of ‘designed
for the user’ items

During the balance of this series |'ll
outline the simple stages of pro
ducing a print and discuss other
interesting aspects of this fascinating
part of photography For those
already interested in darkroom work,
Braun has a twin-sided wall chart
detailing and illustrating procedures
for developing film. It's called Mr.
Darkroom’s 9-step wall chart, and is
yours for the asking. Please write
direct to them: Braun Electric
Canada Ltd., 3269 American Drive,
Mississauga, Ontario L4V 1B9
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Canada’s mineral interests “Student Night” topic

iMPORTANT NOTICE

WE
NEED
YOUR

'

send them to:

. Orientation Committee
c.0. S.R.C. OFFICE
SUB

administration, etc.

IDEAS!

The new Orientation executive for 1975 is looking for new ideas about changes
to be made in next year’s orientation. If you have ideas on any changes you
would like in orientation week or even your thoughts on this year’s orientation

We would like to hear from frosh, upper classmen, dons, deans, faculty,

FORESTRY WEER

_Jean-Paul Drole', assistant
deputy minister whe¢ has repre
sented Canada’s mineral interests
all over the world, will speak
November 1 at “Student Night”
sponsored by the New Brunswick
section of the’Canadian Institute of
Mining and Melallurgy (CIM). The
topic of his talk is ‘‘Canadian
Mineral Policy in an Interde-
pendent World.”

An annual event for 20 years,
“Student Night” will welcome
students from the province's
universities who are interested in
geology, mining or metallurgy.
The dinner is being held in
McConnell Hall.

In additon to Mr. Drolet’s
remarks, the evening will include a
reception, formal dinner, and the
presentation of a $300 scholarship
on behalf of the CIM. The CIM has
donated the sholarship to a
umversny student from the
province for the past eight years.

The public is invited to attend
and may purchase tickets by
contacting the mineral develop-
ment branch of the department of
natural resources in Fredericton at
453-2206.

Jean-Paul Drolet’s travel on
behalf of the federal government
has included services as minister
counselor for the committee .on
trade and tariffs in Geneva, 1964;
and membership in both the
Canadian mining mission to Japan
in 1970 and to Australia in 1971.

Mr. Drolet headed Canada’s
delegation to the 1972 United
Nations meeting on natural
resources in Kenya, and repre-
sented Canada for the signing of
the gas and oil protocol agreement
between Canada and the U.S.S.R.

Jean-Paul Dr
n 1972, 11 rolet

He was head of the Canadian
delegation for the first world
conference on standardization of
geogaphical names in 1967 and lead
the first Canadian minerals,
metals mission to the People’s
Republic of China.

The author of numerous articles
and technical papers in the field of
mining economics, the CIM
awarded him its gold medal and in
1968 named ‘him distinguished
lecturer in recognition of out-
standing service to the mineral
industry.

A graduate of Laval and
Columbia Universities, Mr, Drolet
is lecturer in mineral economics at
McGill University and board
member of the Centre for Resource
Study at Queen’s University.

He is vice-president of Uranium
Canada Limited, chairman of the
Canadian permanent committee
on geographical names and former
director of the Canadian Patents
and Development Limited and the
Dominion Coal Board.

2
-
&
¥
UPCOMING EVENTS: :
| QUEEN CANDIDATES: A
! FRI. OCT. 25 , 9:00 P.M. SUB BALLROOM )
' THE BUSHMAN'’S BALL and the crowning of the Queen. o
. advance tickets $3.75, $4.75 at the door - Forestry association members only. o
—
SAT. OCT. 26 S
(2]
The U.N.B. Forestry Association has completed the final details in preparation for the Intercollegiate y w
S\)’\/oodsmen’s Competition which will be held at Fredericton’s College Field, Saturday, October 26, beginning at Debbie Peters (For. 1) ,
:00 a.m. o
>
Joining U.N.B. and the Maritime Forest Ranger School clubs in the competition will be university teams 3
from Eastern Canada and Eastern United States. x
U
1 Six trophies will be up for grabs this year. There will be twelve events in all. [
! . . - Y >
ﬁ Chief Judge will be Prof. T. C. Bjerkelund of the Faculty of Forestry at U.N.B. Assistant Judge will be Mr. G. a
: Matheson of the Maritime Forest Ranger School. . 'g
SPECTATORS WELCOME!! %
U.N.B. Foresters are the defending champions. g o
5 2 g
g 3 2 Linda Brydges (arts 3) ©
3 = G
9 o 4
> U > E >
L g £ 0 i)
T £ D = ©
o > [
+ O g 9 %
03 ] o
¥ Q 4
7] »n n
[} o ' o
Vivian Pirie (for. 1) Jill Watson (sci. 2) Susan Brackenridge (for. 1)
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Sound Off continued

SRC Arts rep wants feedback

Te whom 1 may coicern:

For SRC Councillors in the
larger faculties without any all
inclusive student organization,
such as is the case with the Faculty
of Arts, it is somewhat difficult to
find out what the general
consensus is with respect to any
particular issue. For the most part,

I have to depend on the views of as

many individuals I can get in
contact with. With this in mind, I
had a talk with President Peter

Galoska.

He agreed that with me that the
Campus Mail could be effectively
used to get in contact with more
students. He also suggested that
letters from studnts to SRC
councillors be sent to the SRC
office in the SUB.

Therefore, if any of you students
out there want to get into contact
with one of your councillors, drop a
letter in the campus mail and
address it to the proper councillor
in care of the SRC Office, SUB.

Nursing Society
requesting opinions

Dear Editor:

The Nursing Society would like
{o request your assistance in
planning health teaching activities
for nursing week. Last year we
provided a film and a panel
discussion on ‘“Human Sexuality
and Communication.”” The student
response to this film and discussion
has indicated to us that such
activities are of a major interest to
the campus population. This year
during Nursing Week, we are again
planning a similar event. We would
like to obtain student opinion
regarding topics of interest. Some

examples we have had suggested
to us to date are: Veneral Disease,
Birth Control, Drugs, MaleFemale
Relationships. We are requesting
that you print this letter informing
students that their suggestions are
welcomed.

Suggestions can be forwarded to
a box in the Brunswickan office up
to and including November 15,
1974.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely yours,

Joanne Lucraz
President of the Nursing Society

Write Campus Mail on it, and drop
it any mail box on campus. It will
get to the right person from there.
If youdo not know your councillors
name, address it to Arts Rep, or
whatever.

The campus mail is free. Use it.

Yours sincerely

Derwin N. Gowan
Arts Rep.

French high school

comment continued

Continued from Page 7
against Hitler. Why fight him if we
nurture his likes in Canada”

If you want to find out whether
our language and culture are dead,
go recite your invectives on any
street, in any town in Quebec or
northern New Brunswick. You
might learn a thing or two.

“Let's stop this school and
Miingualism™ How do you hope to
become truly bilingual when you
want to stop bilingualism?

Sincerement,

Helene Landry

His views clarified continued

Continued from Page 7

Also if you would like a copy of
the ‘“Maple Leaf News’ which is
the official publication of the
“Dominion of Canada English
Speaking Association (DOCESA)”’
ask for it and it shall be sent to you.
This paper reports many stories
about the cost of this so-called
bilingualism, corruption in the
federal . and provincial govern-
ments as well as much else. These
are stories which are not widely
publicized or usually printed in the
daily papers. This is because most
editors have decided they are the

public conscience and that an
article, which they disagree with,
should not be printed. They feel
that the public are not enlightened
enough to deal - with touchy
subjects intelligently - that is as
they want it dealt with.

Please write me and give me
your thoughts (Try not to be too
nasty).

DOCESA has had its true
objectives misrepresented by the
press and I hope its true thoughts
will eventually come out. It is
working for a country where all

‘Orientation folks thanked

Dear Students:

Although Orientation Week has
been over for a month, I feel that
the time has only come now to
personally thank all the people who
took part in the Orientation Week:
to the Squad for having people
devoted to a cause and working for
it's utmost fulfillment, to the staff

. of the Brunswickan and CHSR for

‘the great help they furnished to us
in the area of advertisement and
public relations, to the adminis-
tration, faculty, and staff of UNB
for the patience and guidance they
gave to us at all times, to the
members of the SRC and SUB
Management for the steady flow of
advice to make the week a success,
to Saga foods for their consider-
ation towards us at all times, to
Mr. Doug Bearisto for his

invaluable help in the technical
side of things, to the staff of the
SRC office, Janice Comeau and
Gail Chappell ., for their
never-ending patience with our
constant nagging during the week,
and finally to the frosh for their
enthusiasm, sportsmanship, and
attendance towards all our events.

On behalf of myself, Brian
Edwards, and my executive for
1975, Peter Steeves, Joy Killam,
Mark Annett, Alexa Morrison,
Trish Gowdy and Heather Radcliff.
I wish.to express my deepest
appreciation and I hope to see all
the people and organizations back
working together again in Orien-
tation 75 under our new executive.

Brian Edwards

people are the same and where no
minority rules or is discriminated
against,

I will close by saying everyone
should have a healthy interest,
pride, etc. in their past but don’t
force it on other people.

Thank you,

David W. Edwards
235 Massey St.
Fredericton, N.B.

—l SRC minutes

The BRUNSWICKAN - 1]

rm. 103SUB October 21, 1974
PRESENT: Galoska, Gilliss, Barry, Gowan, MacKay, McAvity, McKay, McLaughlin,
McKenzie, Stone, Tuck

Meeting called to order 7:03 p.m.

ITEM | BE IT RESOLVED THAT the SRC minutes of October 7, 1974, be accepted as
circulated.
McKenzie:MacKay (11:0:0)

Business arising from minutes:

It was made known that the Education Society loan had been paid back.
The President deferred to the Comptroller for his report.

ITEM |! COMPTROLLER’S REPORT

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the AB Ninutes of October 16, 1974, be accepted, deleting Item
I,
Gilliss:McKenzie (10:1:0)

BE IT RESOLVED THAT $380.00 as broken down in detail be allotted from the conference
budget to send the President and Vice-President of the SRC to the ACU-I-NEC Conterence
in Boston.
gilliss:Tuck (10:1:0°
A brvak was called at 8:42, and the meeting was called fo order again at 8:58.

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Red and Black Revue be allottad a loan of $300.00, repayable
by November 21, 1974. 3
Gilliss:McAvity (11:0:0)

The Comptroller noted that a judgement had been signed against Jeans and Things, a
defaulter on a debt owed for advertising on CHSR.

ITEM 111 APPLICATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Dery! Hebb be appointed assisiant chief of Campus Police for

the 1974.75 academic year. ;
Tuck:McLaughlin (11:0:0)

BE IT RESOLVED THAT David Collins be appointed assistant Travel Officer for the
1974-75 academic year.
Tuck:Gilliss (10:1:0)

ITEM IV BE IT RESOLVED THAT the SRC President express fo Mrs. J.P. Kidd, Dean of
Women, the thanks of Council for her active interest in the Atlantic Area Conference of
University Student Unions and for her efforts in arranging for the transcription of the
taped record of the final plenary session of the AACU conference.

McKenzie:Galoska (11:0:0)

Mr. McKenzie's report as external coordinator was received.

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Item 7 of the External Coordinator’s recommendations of
October 21, be accepted, that it “I recommend that the SRC actively pursue ifs
responsibilities with regard to the entire Atlantic region. This implies that the UNB SRC
President undertake to hold a provincial caucus aimed at meeting with the provincial
government on the subject of student aid. Further, | recommend that UNB prepare and
present a brief on student aid to the January conference and that council oversee the
proper discharge of our duties as the Atlantic clearing house for the January conference.”
' Gilliss:Stone (11:0:0)

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council express its sincere thanks to Councillor and Extfernal
Coordinator Warren McKenzie for his efforts and dedication to Council during his past
term.

Galoska:Gilliss (10:0:1)

Continued to Page 21

STUDENTS —

Earn while you learn. Part-time contract
work affords extra income. For interview
call 1-784-3135 or write box 271,
McAdam, N.B.

Include your phone number.

FRANK'S FOODS

XHIBITION PARK, FREDERICTON
454-2246

o Fish and Chips e Clams
eClams & chips eHot Dogs
e Hamburgers eFishburgers

e¢Onion Rings

MARK'S TUESDAY SPECIAL
Deluxeburger 90°

great tasting seafood,
fish & chips & burgers

D K K B A G S S R
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University centre will not be a ‘jock palace’

By RICK BASTON

There seems to be some concern
these days over the new Aitken
University Center. This structure
will be a new multi-purpose arena

* complex located just behind

Marshall D’Avery Hall (Teacher’s
College). The problem is that some
people are worried that the whole
complex may just became another
“jock palace”.

The whole thing began when the

" Beaverbrook Foundation offered

the university 2.5 million dollars to
buid the complex. A committee,
the Users Committee was formed
to discuss what should go into this
complex. Their recommendations
were: 1. arena built over Chap-
man Field.

2. efficient use of space.

3. seating for about 3500 people.

454-1800

Fredericton

4. two varsity changing rooms _

mall @ja

with proper storage facilities.

5. portable stage.

6. Concourse to double as a
running track and access pathway
to seats.

7. Equipment storage areas for

.intramural equipment.

8. Provision for covering ice.

The committee then sent off its
ideas to the firm of Murray and
Murray, architects and dissolved
itself in July. However, after this it
was discovered that the arena
would now cost $3 million dollars
instead of the original 2.5 million.
It was necessary to revamp the
plans for the whole thing.

The only members of the
committee left around were Eric
Garland and John Meagher. These
gentlemen proposed that the whole
building be subcontracted out to
save money. It would be broken
down into the follo :

WHERE SERVICE COUNTS
10% discount to all UNB & STU students

\~1::r'-’-'>||:.-'>

ation, the shell, the athletic parts
and then the non-athletic aspects of
the arena.

A number of people are
concerned about this way of doing
things. One of these is Chris Gilliss,
SRC Comptroller. He said he
thought the whole thing was done
“ass-backward, that you designed
the building then found out what it
cost. That it was impessible to try
and beat inflation these days.”

" Gilliss said he was afraid that the
athletic aspects of the complex
would take priority over the
non-athletic functions to the point
of there not being enough money
left over for them. He said that the
press box had been eliminated and
that a club planned for the arena
would be left unfinished. He
expressed concern that this club
might become a private club if
some group decided to finish it off.

Ltd.

stores

49 magasins

o Qu.b,cr

Ontario,
New Brunswick

Board of Governors
University Senate -

1). Board of Governors - two-year term commencing on November 1, 1974

or upon election.

Eligible candidates - any full-time student, other than those registered in the
final year of a degree programme. Nominations must be signed by 20 eligible
voters (full-time students) and the candidate. Forms available from the

undersig‘net_i.

2). Senate - one-year term commencing on November 1, 1974 or upon election.

Eligible candidates - any full-time student, not in the School of Graduate

Studies.

Nominations as for the Board, on appropriate forms available from the

undersigned.

Nominations close on November 1, 1974, at 4 p.m. Candidates may withdraw up

Nominations are called for the following positions:

The Brunswickan also talked to
S.R.C. President, Peter Galoska,
about the new center. He too
expressed concern over the
building He also said that there
were two committees to look into
the matter.

The first was formed this
summer when Galoska wrote
University President John Ander-
son about the matter. The
committee that evolved was on an
ad hoc basis. It consists of the SRC
president, SAA president and three
members of the Users Committee,
this together with Professor
Garland and Professor Meagher
will discuss proposed cuts in the
complex.

- Student Members
e Lhe s

until 4 p.m. on Monday, November 4, 1974.

Election day - November 15, 1974

(in conjunction with S.R.C.)

D. C. Blue
University Secretary

The second committee, is of a
more permanent nature. It is the
Aitken University Centre Advisory
Counsel. This committee will be as
the name suggests an advisory
counsel with representatives from
the students, athletics, faculty, etc.
on it. At present there are fifteen

. members on the committee, the

SRC president, two SRC members
and the SAA president. It is hoped
that this will expand to nineteen
with the addition of two SAA
representatives.

As Galoska explained, these
committees will insure that there

is a complex which is indeed-

multi-purpose for all.

Lo T 3 PR g o0 g 2 RN
It appears that many people on campus are worried the Aitken
University Center will be just another “‘jock palace’.

university senate
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Stop calling this world a man’s - it’s our world

By NORA BRIANT

As Thomas Middleton says in
Saturday Review World (June 29,
1974), the game is rigged. It
certainly is.

Being in my  first  year at
universily, my courses are
“Infroduction - To"" courses and
they are emphasizing to me that
the game is rigged and it makes
me wonder if it is worth playing
with these kind of odds.

Think ~ about introductory
courses. Do these phrases sound
familiar? “To get an overview of
man in society we will begin...”
“Since the beginning of time, man
has always...” “‘How 'does man

view his environment?'" ** the
basic nature of man’. 1 started
hearing those on the first day of
class and they are still coming at
me.

Who in society? Man. Whose
nature? Man's., Who views” Man.
But T am a woman.

Man implies both men and
women, you say. Of course it does
and it has for quite some time now.
The hairsplitting people who object
to it are emotional and troubling
over trivia, you say. Wrong! Trivia
are little points that don't make a
difference in the issue at hand.
Well, the issue is equality for
women and it does make a
difference. T challenge anyone,

especially those who disagree, to
try the following brief exercise in
consciousness raisir ¢

This exercise is taken from a tape
called *Women, Culture and
Marriage™ put out by PSF
Productions.

Read the following statements
one step at a time. Feel into what
you read. Just imagine, and get the
feel of it don’tintellectualize. Do it
slowly.

Step 1. Consider reversing the
generie term man. Think of - the
future of woman, which includes
both women and men of course.
Feel into that. Sense its meaning to
you as a woman; as a man.

Step 2. Think of it always being

Red n’ black is getting better

By KATHY RAMSAY

The 28th annual Red n' Black
Revue is coming and will be here
before you know it. The production
promises to be a good, fast-paced,
varied show. If the amount of
preparation and work taking place
behind the scenes is any indication
of potential, then Red n’ Black '74
promises to be the best show yet.

Student response and partici-
pation, as in past years, has been
great. There have been many who
have been working diligently since
the beginning of September. Few

realize the actual time and energy
involved in producing a show of
Red n’ Black's calibre. It is the
combined effort of cast members,
back stage personnel and the
executive which makes it~ all
possible. The Red n' Black
executive consists of a director,
assistant director, business man
ager, sound manager, stage
manager, lighting manager, ad
and promolion manager, secre-
tary, make-up director, kick-line
coordinator, skits coordinator and
costumes manager. The size of the
executive is in itself, enough to

indicate the immense undertaking
of such a production.

However, the satisfaction gained
when the final products is viewed
certainly makes the effort worth-
while. Come out and see why we
say “‘Red n’ Black '74 is sure to be
one of the best shows ever’.

Show datés are Tuesday,
November 12, Wednesday, Nov-
ember 13 and Thursday, November
14 at the Playhouse. Curtain time is
8:30. The tickets are $1.50 each and
will be on sale at the SUB
information booth and the Play-
house at the end of next week.

Culture termed male-homosexual

MONTREAL (CUP) -- “Woman
in psychiatric terms are consid-
ered crazy no matter what they
do,” according to Dr. Phyllis
Chesler, clinical psychologist and
author of ““Women and Madness”'.

“Those who accept the stereo-
type of the ‘feminine’ woman are
called neurotic, and those who
don’t are called other names, like
castrating, or dyke."

Chesler was speaking to an
audience of more that 500 at the
opening of a three day Women'’s
Health Seminar at McGill.

*‘We live in a male-homosexual
culture,” said Chesler, ‘‘one in
which men are both worshipped
and dominant. According to
Chesler, ‘“*Women have low
esteem, hate themselves, and are
al least as conformist as men.”

Chesler attributed these feelings
to female acceptance of a male-
conceived role -- one that portrays
women as compassionate, helpful,
altruistic creatures whose work
need not be rewarded, but whose
failure to produce the expected
(¢hildren, a clean house) is
inevitably punished.

“Women are afraid of such
punishment.”” said Chesler: ‘“‘and
this fear leads them to both greater
selt-cacrifice  and masochistic
feelings.™

Chesler also pointed oul some
significant biases that she believes
exist in the male-dominated fields
of psychological and psychiatric
therapy.

“Experts who are trained to find
insanity tend to find it. No one is
normal according to the experts
and a standard of mental health
therefore does not -exist,” said
Chesler.

Furthermore, said the doctor,
“while everybody is at least
neurotic, according to the experts,

i)

women are crazier.

Chesler also asserted that “it is
the prevailing belief that for a
woman o be a real woman, she
must have experienced mother-
hood.”

A final point on Dr. Chesler’s list
of unfounded notions among
psychiatrists and psychologists
was the conception that lesbianism
doesn’t exist. The notion prevalent
is, in Chester’'s words, ‘‘lesbians
are simply women who haven’t
found the right man yet.”

According to her, “it’s incon-
ceivable to most male doctors that
a woman could prefer another
woman to a man.”

“Women need help,” Chesler

asserted, “‘a kind of help that even
the best psychotherapy can't
provide.” Therefore, she said,
women need economic help - in the
form of direct wages for labour --
as well as education, child care and
adequate housing.

“Ideally,” said Chesler, ‘‘there
should exist a society where basic
needs are met routinely for all
people. 1 don’t think that the
feminist vision will ever be
suceessful without some form of
communism.’’ But the women who
desire equality in our society and
institutions must first achieve
personal strength. Only strong
people can make strong changes,”
Chesler said.
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OPEN DAILY
10:00 -- 2:00

that way, every day of your life
IFeel the ever-presence of woman;
feel-the non-presence of man; and
what it tells you about the
importance of being a woman - of
being a man.

Step 3. Recall that everything
you have always read all your life
uses only female pronouns, her
meaning both girls’ and boys’
both women and men. Recall that
most of the faces on TV and most of
the voices on radio are women's.
When important events are
covered, women do that. Women
have late night talk shows.
Women's faces. Women's voices.

Step 4. Feel into the fact that
women are the leaders. Women are
the power centres, and prime
movers. Man, whose natural role is
husband and father, fulfills himself
through nurturing children and
making the home a refuge for
woman. It is unnatural for man not
to fulfill this natural role of
husband and father. Be suspect
about bachelors. This is only
natural. to balance the biological

role of woman who devotes her .

entire body to the race during
pregnancy, the most revered
power known to woman. Man
participates in that of course.

Step 5. Feel into the obvious
biological explanation for woman
as the ideal. Obviously women are
ideal. Consider that anatomy is
fate. Consider her genital con
strugtion. By design female
genitals are compact, internal and
protected by her body. Man's
genitals, inferior as they are, are
so exposed that they must be
protected from outside attack to
ensure perpetuation of the race.
Man’s vulnerabilty obviously re-
quires sheltering. Woman must
shelter man.

That is the end of the exercise.
Use it again. Feel free to share it.

So, subtle domination of mas-
culine pronouns, nouns does make
adifference;. Man. meaning both
men and women has had this

meaning for a long time, but now is
the time to change. RIGHT NOW

Each individual can start.by
stmpt®  not using ‘“man’ and
“men’’ to include everybody.
What's wrong with saying every-
one, everybody, or people? Stop
calling my world man'’s world. It is
our world or the world.

Well, that is fine as far as it goes
But what about “‘Everyone take
out his book." Grammar is not a
strong point of mine and I had no
idea how to fight what is
considered correct in all the
grammar books. Fortunately
Thomas Middleton has written a
few of his “Light Refractions”
(Saturday Review-World) about
his and received an excellent
suggestion from Amanda Smith of
Durham, N.C. She argues for the
use of they, their and them as
singular as well as plural forms
“Did anyone forget their lunch?”
That is ungrammatical but it is
something English teachers have
to fight against. Why fight it? This
common usage of their would be
much easier to accept tnan the

. manufacture of a new word. The

superiority of this usage is made
clear by the humorous example in
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